
November 2010

A wonderful time was had by all at the annual 
Pumpkin Walk!  Special Thanks to the creators 
of the event - The Keator Family and all of the 
volunteers who help make this such a wonderful 

community gathering!  

Any business wishing to appear in the Hilltown CDC Business Directory for 2011 
should submit their business name, address and phone number to 

washingtonboardofselectmen@gmail.com or leave a message on the town 
answering machine by calling 623-8878
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A	
 Note	
 from	
 the	
 October	
 18th	
 meeting:
-	
 Rose	
 Borgnis

Highway	
 Superintendent	
 David	
 Fish	
 presented	
 the	
 Board	
 of	
 Selectmen	
 with	
 performance	
 reviews	
 for	
 the	
 
two	
 highway	
 department	
 employees.
The	
 Board	
 agreed	
 with	
 David's	
 request	
 for	
 a	
 $1.00	
 an	
 hour	
 raise	
 for	
 both	
 Gaylon	
 Caputo	
 and	
 Tom	
 Soules	
 
bringing	
 both	
 employees	
 up	
 to	
 $16.00/	
 hour

To our fellow Washington residents:

Please join us in welcoming our new Administrative Assistant, Jodie Hostetter of Schulze Road. Jodie brings a wealth of 
skills from her management job at KB Toys. She is now an (almost) full-time Mom as her new position allows her the 
flexibility to work from home as well as from the Town Hall – where you can meet her any Monday night during the Select 
Board meetings.
! The position of Administrative Assistant was created by vote of the Town during last May’s Annual Town Meeting 
in the response to an ever-increasing demand on the Select Board’s time. The greatest benefit of having Jodie is that the 
Board can focus more attention on the issues that matter most to our residents and less on the blizzard of paperwork from 
the Commonwealth and various agencies, commissions and committees. Among other things Jodie will be scanning old 
minutes and other documentation into a data base that will allow much better access to records and much faster response 
to requests for information. In addition Jodie will be putting together Washington’s Annual Town Report for both 2010 and 
2009. While we all miss Lillian Fox, Jodie has already established herself as an important member of the team that 
accomplishes the work of the Town.
Some updates:

• The Requests for Bid on the new boiler, insulation and new siding for the Town Hall and for upgrading the doors at 
the Town Garage are being prepared for us by Berkshire Regional Planning and should be out soon.

• The Select Board, Finance Committee and our Highway Superintendent, Dave Fish have updated our inventory of 
capital assets – buildings, roads, equipment (approximately $5 million) - and will meet regularly to decide on how 
best to maintain and grow our capital base. This should mean both lower maintenance costs and fewer repairs. 
Some other capital issues:

o We want to take a fresh look at space usage in the Town Hall and decide what can be done to improve it.
o Berkshire Regional Planning’s Brownfields Program has approved (i.e. will pay for) a Phase I assessment of 

the nursing home. This should help us decide the best course of action for this property.
The historical record is a bit fuzzy as to why the “Township of Hartwood” came to be incorporated as Washington, but the 
date is clear: April 12, 1777 – a week shy of the two year anniversary of Concord & Lexington. As far as we can tell we 
were the first municipality to be named after General George, whose badly depleted Continental Army was just stirring after  
the legendary winter spent at Valley Forge (“These are the times that try men’s souls.”) What a vote of confidence! Thanks 
to our Historical Commission for keeping our Town’s history alive. Any one wishing to join or just learn more should contact 
Gail Ellis or Ralph or Barbara Simmons
One last thing: we have a new e-mail address for the Select Board: washingtonboardofselectmen@gmail.com. We look 
forward to hearing from you.

Thank you,

Jim Huebner, ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! Shawn Lennon
Select Board Chair ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! Select Board Clerk

As	
 of	
 October	
 1st	
 2010,	
 all	
 persons	
 needing	
 to	
 renew,	
 update,	
 or	
 receive	
 a	
 first	
 time	
 license	
 for	
 a	
 firearms	
 permit,	
 will	
 
only	
 be	
 seen	
 by	
 appointment	
 on	
 the	
 second	
 and	
 fourth	
 Wednesday	
 of	
 each	
 month,	
 between	
 the	
 hours	
 of	
 7:00	
 &	
 9:00	
 
p.m.
 
An	
 application	
 for	
 these	
 permits	
 can	
 be	
 found	
 at	
 the	
 Police	
 Department	
 any	
 time	
 the	
 Washington	
 Town	
 Hall	
 is	
 open	
 
to	
 the	
 public.	
 Once	
 the	
 application	
 has	
 been	
 filled	
 out,	
 make	
 your	
 appointment	
 by	
 calling	
 the	
 Police	
 Dept.	
 @	
 (413)	
 
623-5111.	
 Leave	
 your	
 name	
 and	
 telephone	
 number	
 with	
 the	
 dispatcher.
 
Any	
 questions	
 pertaining	
 to	
 this	
 subject	
 may	
 be	
 asked	
 any	
 Monday	
 evening	
 during	
 the	
 same	
 hours	
 as	
 the	
 Select	
 
Meeting.	
 (7:00	
 to	
 9:00	
 p.m.)
 
Chief	
 Victor	
 J.	
 Breen
Washington	
 Police	
 Department
Washington	
 Massachusetts	
 01223

A few words from our Chief...
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Local Businesses
Sue Paquette

Independent Stampin' Up! Demonstrator
623.5918

"quality stamp sets, card stock, ink pads, etc - 
I offer creative & fun parties for you and your 

friends in your home or mine.

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR
Becket Federated Church

Parish House
November 27, 2010    9-3PM

Wreaths, Kissing Balls, Straw Door, 
Ornaments, Vendors

Homemade Fudge & Candy
Fun for the whole family.

Do your Christmas shopping early!

VENDORS WANTED
Christmas Bazaar

Becket Federated Church
3381 Main St., Becket, MA

November 27, 2010 9AM - 3PM
$25 Per 8’ Long Table

Contact Mary Peltier - 623.8844

To submit info to the Washington 
Tracks, please email Lisa Guthrie @
mrsabeski@mac.com - if you don’t 
have email, call 623.5088

Edited by Your Way Computer
Any comments 623-5180
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